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A Message from the 

Council President 

I am deeply saddened and 

disappointed to have to 

tell you that the candidate 

who was recommended to 

the congregation by the 

Call Committee and the 

Council for a pastoral call 

to St Timothy has 

withdrawn his 

candidacy.  It was a very difficult decision 

for him and difficult news to receive as 

well.  His reasons were vocational, personal, 

and health related.  The Executive 

Committee felt that it was important for the 

congregation to be able to read what the 

candidate had to say, so his letter is attached 

to this message.  In the coming days we will 

be meeting with the Call Committee to 

decide the way forward and how best to 

restart the process.  We have been praying 

for the Holy Spirit to lead and guide us all, 

including the candidate, in discerning God’s 

choice for our shepherd.  We believe God 

has spoken and has answered those prayers 

through the candidate.  As we begin anew, 

please continue to pray for our Call 

Committee and let them know that we are 

very much in support of them and their 

important work.  Finally, please continue in 

faith that in His time, God will present the 

right pastor to us—the pastor of God’s 

choice. 
 

 Respectfully, 

Will Harmon 

 

LETTER OF WITHDRAWAL  
Dear Will, Russ, Al, and Steve, 

I am writing to deliver some sad news both for 

you and for me. After much prayerful and 

careful consideration, I have come to the sad 

conclusion that St. Timothy is a great call, but 

is not the right call for me. This is something 

that I have been wrestling with for a weeks, 

and lately I have been waking up in the 

middle of the night, gasping in fear. I have 

tried to distinguish whether this fear is 

spiritual in nature or merely a manifestation 

of my sinful flesh, but I have not been able to 

come to clarity on this point. What I do know 

is that I lack an internal sense of peace and 

joy in regard to this call, and so I have sought 

to confirm this feeling through certain 

external benchmarks. First, at 57 I am not 

aging as gracefully as I had once hoped. For 

many years my knees and shoulders have been 

bad, and that is why I practice yoga as my 

chief form of exercise. However, I am now 

beginning to have problems with my back and 

my hips as well. In addition, my energy level 

is diminishing, and my mental clarity and 

alacrity is waning a bit. For these reasons I 

am not certain that I have the strength and 

energy to do St. Timothy justice. This is 

especially so in light of the fact that my call to 

St. Timothy would involve a fourfold stress: 1) 

being a pastor is a stressful occupation; 2) 

being a first call pastor is even more stressful; 

3) a move across the country is more stressful 

yet, and 4) the necessary absence of my wife 

during the first few months of my call would 

be hard for me to bear. Second, as a 

theologian, I have a call to bless the broader  
Continued next pageé. 



 

church through theological research and 

writing, and I need the time, energy, and 

mental space to pursue this task. After a hiatus 

of several years, my theological drive is 

coming back. Moreover, God has blessed my 

recent efforts by allowing my articles to be 

published. When I applied for the position at 

St. Timothy, this was not on the radar. I was 

still burned out from years of study and 

frustrated that no professional doors were 

opening for me. However, in recent months I 

have written several articles, completed the 

first draft of a book on the Trinity, and begun a 

second book on political ethics. I believe that 

this type of ministry is needed in the church, 

even though it doesnôt pay. Moreover, there 

are many people who can be pastors, but very 

few who have the specialized training that I do. 

God has given me my life, my aptitudes, and 

my training; and He calls me to steward them 

well. Life is short, and my time is running out. 

I must therefore steward the rest of my life in a 

way that best advances His Kingdom. This 

means that to be a pastor, I should seek a 

smaller church with a part time call. Third, as 

you know, my wife Donna was diagnosed with 

metastatic breast cancer in 2015. She has 

responded well to treatment, and we are 

hopeful that she will live a normal lifespan. 

But it is also possible that she has only a few 

years left. She has worked a 44 year ministry 

career as a Lutheran deaconess and is within a 

year or two of retirement. She loves the peace, 

tranquility, and beauty of Oregon, as I do. She 

has earned her retirement, and I want her to 

have several years of joy. For this to happen, 

we must be in a place that makes her come 

alive. This is not an easy decision for me to 

make, and it comes with much grief and 

sadness. St. Timothy is a great church because 

it has great people. This is what I love about 

St. Timothy and what makes it very hard for me 

to walk away. Russ and the call committee 

have affirmed me greatly and given me 

confidence in Godôs call on my life. The work 

of the council in coming to consensus on my 

call shows true integrity and emotional 

maturity. The people of St. Timothy are hungry 

for solid teaching from Godôs word. Moreover, 

they know that they too are called to ministry 

and take ownership of their part in the overall 

work of the church. Because of this, your lay 

committees function like a well-oiled machine. 

This is truly amazing! Finally, Will Harmon 

has been a kind and calming presence for me 

in the midst of it all. He has even volunteered 

to use his extensive HR experience to help me 

become a good shepherd for St. Timothy. What 

a special people you are! And because you are 

so special, it tears me apart to lose the 

opportunity of serving you. This has been a 

long and slow process for both of us. Although 

it did not turn out as we had hoped, it has 

served my discernment well, and I hope that it 

has served you in the same way. In this process 

I have been blessed by you, and I hope that you 

have been blessed by me as well. I hope that 

the time spent considering my call has helped 

you to discern things about your identity as a 

church just as I have discerned things about 

my pastoral identity and my broader calling 

from you. In closing, I want to leave the door 

open for future communication. If there is 

something that I can do for you apart from 

pastoral ministry, perhaps of a theological 

nature, please let me know. Also, if you just 

want to call and say hello sometime, please do 

so. After all, since we are all in the same 

Church, there are plenty of other opportunities 

for us to care for one another. May God bless 

you as you move forward, and may He give 

you a pastor after His own heart. 

John B. King, Jr. 

 

Congregational Meeting 
On Sunday, November 15th, 

St. Timothy will hold its next 

semi-annual congregational 

meeting.  It will be held 

immediately following our 

second worship service. 
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From the interim Pastor’s Desk… 
We have already shared with the congregation the news that the candidate for 

pastor who had been recommended by the call committee felt that, based on his 

personal and vocational constraints, he needed to withdraw from consideration. 

I am delighted that the call committee will continue as this process goes 

forward, and the council is working to fill the one vacancy in that group. 
 

Meanwhile, the ministry of Jesus through St. Timothy Church needs to go forward, and it is. 

Our nursery school has re-started, although with many safety practices because of the COVID 

situation. We are working to re-start Sunday School and other gatherings, but again with 

sensitivity to the health situation and to concerns many of our most vulnerable members have. 

With love, patience, and prayer, God’s work will continue and even thrive during this time. 
 

We have been blessed to have had favorable weather (although a bit warm on a few occasions) 

every Sunday for our outdoor services. We plan to continue them as long as we can. As 

somebody noted, we see pictures of folks sitting in snow storms watching football games, 

although I don’t think we will ask that of you. 
 

If we go indoors, there are two changes that will happen. First, we ask that if you sing, please 

wear your mask. Singing in a confined space has caused serious spread of the virus in a number 

of cases, and wearing a mask can reduce the risk. We are hoping to provide an overflow space 

outside the nave where folks can participate without being exposed to singing. We all miss 

singing, but for now I believe we need to exercise due caution. This is an ongoing conversation 

among our leadership and worship planners. 
 

Second, if we go indoors, Communion will be distributed as we leave the building. Please avoid 

excessive chatter and loud conversation in the narthex as we distribute Communion to 

worshippers. And please don’t gather there in groups as folks are leaving. I’m glad that we like 

each other, but if we are to continue to remain open without creating problems for one another, 

we need to be sensitive to the big picture. 
 

The recent legal battles over the governor’s mandates do not apply to us, since he has been clear 

from the start that “religious organizations” are considered life-sustaining. But we do have a 

responsibility to one another, to do whatever we can to avoid creating problems for the other 

members and worshippers. 
 

Thank you for your prayers and your patience. With God’s help, our ministry is not only 

continuing but growing even in these “interesting” times. It is my joy and privilege to serve you 

in this period of transition (which evidently will be a bit longer than any of us had planned), but 

in God’s purpose it is all good. 
 

Steve Shipman 

570-916-7780 (call or text) 

prsteveshipman@gmail.com 



October 2020 THE MISSION EDGE 

 

4 | P a g e 
 

St. Timothy Prayer Concerns 

Prayer  Request Form 
Names on the Prayer List will be published for one month in the announcement 

bulletin and then removed unless noted otherwise. Further publication requires 

an additional request.  This applies both to members and non-members.  We 

will continue to list those serving in the military and home bound as usual.  

When you have a request, please fill out a pink request form located at the 

entrance to the nave on either side. You may put it in the “office” mailbox in the narthex, or 

place on the secretary’s desk in the office.  

 

 Please keep the following people in your prayers: 

 

Praying for the members of St. Timothy… 

Updated copies of the “Praying for the Members/Associate Members of St. 

Timothy” are in the narthex. The Congregational Care committee would like 

to encourage you to use the alphabetical listing which is broken down into 31 

individual days to make it convenient to pray for the members/associate 

members during your daily devotions throughout the month. If you would like to have a listing 

mailed to you electronically, please email the secretary at secretary@sttim.com and she will 

send it to you. 

Sue Ann Allen Gary Miller Deaths 

Amber Henrietta Moser Family of Glenn Taylor 

Marty Bersaw Karen Palmer Family of Terry Krammes 

Fred Bohls Rosemary Petrizzo Family of Kevin Krammes 

Bishop John Bradosky Frank Rakowski Family of Fred Koop  

Doris Brown Greg Slaybaugh Family of Pastor Cathi Braasch 

Verlin Curtis & family Troy Schlegel  

Betty Daise Kathy Strait Those Serving in our Military  

Jim & Lori Doudrick Phylis Taylor Capt. Preston Casper 

William Gibson Tom Trayer Cpl. Dillon Hackett 

Will Harmon Lee Weber First SSgt. Tim Haubert 

JoAnn Haubert Ed Wilbur Airman Shane Penson 

Charlie Hepler Lew Williams LCpl. Matthew Wyant 

Hunter Herb Virginia Wright Lt. John R. Kimmel 

Dorian Howard The Zuber family 2nd Lt. John Tartline 

Linda Hoholik   

Maralyn Kelly Home Communion  

Fern Kerchner Vivian DeLuca  

Tim Lefevre Audrey Hettrick  

Anthony Marino Ruth Hummel  

Valerie Marino Margaret Mans  

 Ron & Sandy Lingle  

mailto:secretary@sttim.com
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October  

Bi rt hd ay s 
 

 
 

October 1    Katie Wilson  October 16   Michael Hansen 

                      Kerry Dickensheets  

October 2   Matthew Picioccio   

 October 18   Peter Nanov                  

October 5    Richard Musselman  

                    Kathleen Bertolette  October 19   Kimberly Housley  

  

October 7    Jan Lord  October 20   Laura Leer  

                    Lisa Wolf   

 Octobe r 2 1  Janet Rei nbrecht  

October 8    David Frankenfield   

                    Chris Bertolette  Octob er 23   David Stein  

                      

Octobe r 9   Karissa Murdock  October 25   Susan Beaverson            

                      Jane Beaverson 

October 10   J acqueline Kleiman  

                     Darl Horn  Octo ber 26   Donna Zembower 
                      Lara Eslinger Reinard 

October 11   Patrici a Douty                       Luke Fesler  

  

October 12   Richard Conrad October 30   Reginald Oram 

                     Lauren Palmer                     Elizabeth Wyant  

  

October 13   Cynthia Allen -Fuss  October 31   Andrew Jones  

                    Alexandra Housley                       Kevin Craig 

  

October 14   Marisa McClellan   

                     Barry Conrad   
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Lutheran World Relief  Sunday 

October 4th 
School Supplies 
Please consider helping us fill the 

school kit bags which the women 

of St. Timothy’s are sewing. In 

this way we can give a Child the 

Opportunity to Go to School. 

Why school supplies? To the 

children who receive School Kits, these 

supplies mean the difference between getting 

an education or not. Public school is usually 

free, but in the places where LWR works, 

even a few required supplies, like pens and 

paper, may be more than many families can 

afford.  

And when parents can only afford to send one 

of their children to school, girls rarely get 

priority…yet the education level of mothers 

has the biggest impact on development.  

 

We are asking for cash donations for the 

school kits rather than the items.  We are 

able to purchase these items in bulk at very 

good prices.  The cost for the items for each 

kit is $8.00 and we are planning to complete 

96 kits.  This year in addition to making 48 

bags, we are purchasing an additional 50 bags 

to fill.Won’t you consider funding one …or 

several of these School Kits? 

 

Donations may be made out to St. Timôs with 

ñSchool Kitsò on the envelope or memo line. 

 

For more information, please check out 

OUTREACH Bulletin Board. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Make Fabric Kits 
In addition to school kit bags 

filled with school supplies, 

this year we will be making 

up fabric kits.  

Sewing is a valuable skill that can help men 

and women earn reliable income. Fabric Kits 

provide fabric and thread for vocational 

training programs to teach young men and 

women useful, marketable skills, and for 

newly trained tailors to launch their sewing 

businesses. 

Here is a list of the items needed for each kit: 

2 spools of neutral-colored, general purpose 

thread, 250-300 yards each  

2 pieces of cotton or cotton-blend fabric (no 

knits of 100% polyester).  

Each piece should match one of the sizes 

below:  

• 2 ¼ yards of 60” wide fabric  

• 3 yards of 44” wide fabric  

• 4 yards of 36” wide fabric 

A sheet with the specific guidelines is located 

on the Outreach table in the Narthex. 

 
 

Do You L ike to Knit or Crochet? 
Consider using those talents and 

join the Prayer Shawl Ministry at 

St. Timothy. This growing group 

now meets every other Monday 

from 1:00 pm - 3:00 pm. The October 

schedule is for Monday the 5th, and 19th.  If 

you have any questions, contact the church 

office at 717-737-5243 or Mary Urffer. 



October 2020 THE MISSION EDGE 

 

7 | P a g e 
 

From the Education committee… 

Adult Sunday 

school has begun. 

Classes are being 

held outdoors in a 

shady spot of the 

back parking lot.  Please either bring your 

own lawn chairs or you may use one of the 

chairs from the outdoor service rack.  Social 

distancing will be observed.  

 

High school, elementary, and confirmation 

classes will begin on Sunday, October 4th at 

9:15 am.  Temporarily, high school classes 

will be held in the sanctuary, elementary 

classes in the Sunday school room #5, and 

confirmation classes in the youth room.  

Again, social distancing will be observed. We 

look forward to seeing you then.  Anyone 

interested in teaching, please contact Deb 

Stein at 717 571-9313 or at 

djstein50@comcast.net. 

 

Church Council Recognitions 

The Church Council recognized 

the following individuals for 

their service to St. Timothy at 

their September meeting: 

 

¶ Deb Stein for substituting in the 

Secretary’s Office when Jenny is on 

leave.  

 

¶ Doug Irvin for his assistance with the 

outdoor services.  

 

¶ Dave Hoffer, Chuck Irvin, Al Kerchner, 

Chuck Boyle, and Kevin Kincaid and 

his two sons for trimming and cutting 

trees and clearing brush off the bank 

adjoining Orrs Bridge Road per the 

Hampden Township request. 

 

SAVE THE DATE!!    
January 15-17, 2021 

 

St. Timothy Women's 

Annual Winter 

Retreat 
 

Roxbury Retreat and 

Holiness Center 
 

Traditionally, women of all ages meet early 

in the new year to be renewed, refreshed and 

rejuvenated. Don't miss this opportunity since 

God never disappoints us! 
 

We will together explore the grace and 

freedom of forgiveness with the help of a 

keynote speaker, small group discussions, 

bible study, crafts, skits and making joyful 

music!  
 

Note: Fun, good food, and fellowship plus 

laughter may show up any time. Mark your 

calendar and watch for more details. It will 

not be the same without you! 

 

Fall Clean-Up 

On Saturday October 31st at 

9:00 am, the Property 

committee is having a “Fall 

Clean-Up” of the church 

property. Please come and help! 
 

Monthly Food Pantry  Collection 
October 2020 New Hope Ministries. 

 

 

 

 
 

Spaghetti Sauce 

Instant Mashed Potatoes 

Canned Fruit 
 

Please place items in box in vestibule. 

WOMENõS 

 

mailto:djstein50@comcast.net
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 Sunday Worship 
Thanks be to God! 

Did you know that 

the phrase “thanks 

be to God” occurs 

five times in the 

bible? 

 

May these five instances of “thanks be to 

God” strengthen your desire to attend 

Sunday worship! 

 

1) “But thanks be to God that, though 

you used to be slaves to sin, you have 

been set free from sin and have become 

slaves to righteousness.” 

(Romans 6:17 – 18) 

 

2) “What a wretched man I am!  Who 

will rescue me from this body of death? 

Thanks be to God through Jesus Christ 

our Lord!” (Romans 7:24 – 25) 

 

3) “The sting of death is sin, and the 

power of sin is the law.  But thanks be to 

God! He gives us the victory through our 

Lord Jesus Christ.” 

(1 Corinthians 15:56 – 57) 

 

4) “But thanks be to God, who always 

leads us in triumphal procession in Christ 

and through us spreads everywhere the 

fragrance of the knowledge of Him.” 

(2 Corinthians 2:14) 

 

5) “Thanks be to God for His 

indescribable gift!”  

(2 Corinthians 9:15) 

 

 

An Evangelism thoughté 

Commitment to the Great Commission! 

 

 ñGo and make disciples of 

all nationsò 

 

Matthew 28:19 

 

 

Life is filled with commitments.  

Homeowners commit themselves to mortgage 

payments.  Parents commit themselves to 

raising their children.  People commit 

themselves to their jobs. 

 

Peter and John, arrested for preaching about 

Jesus, were warned not to speak about Him.  

Committed to witnessing, they could not 

“stop speaking about what we have seen and 

heard”. 

 

Commitment to fulfill our Lord’s Great 

Commission stems from our joyful response 

to the salvation we have in Jesus.  The Father 

sent His Son on a mission to redeem sinful 

mankind.  So dedicated was He to that 

commission, that He walked up Calvary’s hill 

to certain death on the cross, enduring the 

punishment we deserved for our sin.  As our 

Savior, He willingly committed Himself to 

suffer for us, fulfilling His mission of love. 

 

Jesus has freed us from slavery to sin and 

calls us as His disciples.  As the Great 

Commission says, we are made disciples of 

Jesus through Holy Baptism and being taught 

about Him.  He who committed Himself for 

us now asks us to make disciples for Him.  

Now, and always, it’s a privilege and a joy to 

commit ourselves to Him, and to do as He 

asks!  
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NOTES FROM ST. TIM OTHY’S TREASURER…Hello to the Congregation.  I want to 

report that our envelope giving for the first two months of our fiscal year have 

been very good despite the virus.  People have maintained their giving well and 

comparable receipts are actually up about $2,000 over the prior year. 

 

However, there is an area where giving has decreased.  Not exactly sure why but 

giving is down for Capital Improvements, for discretionary, and for benevolent 

projects taking place despite the virus.  Another area that could use some funding is the nursery 

school.  Giant grocery stores have dropped the reward program that provided many funds over the 

years. Some classes are smaller and people are asking for scholarship assistance so overall tuition 

is down.  Scholarship assistance in any amount would be greatly appreciated for this significant 

ministry of St. Timothy.  If anyone has any questions regarding our finances, please do not 

hesitate to discuss with me.     Al Kerchner 

 

Nursery School Sponsorship  Program  
Every year the nursery school has children involved in their program that 

need financial assistance. Several years ago we created a program whereby 

you could sponsor a child for a month, several months, or the school year. 

If you wish to provide a sponsorship, please mark your check "nursery 

sponsor" and place in the weekly collection plate.  
 

 • A gift of $36.25 pays for a child to participate for one week.  

 • A gift of $145 enables a child to attend for one month.  

 • A gift of $1,350 sponsors a child for an entire school year. 
  

Any amount of donation is helpful. This is a great opportunity to make a difference in a young 

child's life! Thank you. 
 

 

ST. TIMOTHY LUTHERAN CHURCH 

REPORT OF BUDGET FINANCIAL STATUS 

For the Month of AUGUST 2020 

 ACTUAL 

Budget Income 

ACTUAL 

Budget Expense 
POSITIVE 

(Negative) 

Current Month $22,090 $22,184 ($94) 

 Current Year-to-Date 

(7/1/20 – 7/31/20) 
$49,115 $40,202 $8,913 

Prior Year – Adjusted for interim 

costs Year to Date Results  

(7/1/19-7/31/2019) 

$41,818 $39,857 $1,961 

NALC Benevolence Year to date 

7/1/20 – 7/31/20 
      $1,339.96 

Atlantic Mission Region       $909.98 
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Harvest Home Sunday ï November 15, 2020 
Help support the food pantry  at New Hope Ministries in 

Mechanicsburg by helping fill food baskets to be presented 

to the pantry prior to Thanksgiving. 

 

By selecting food items from the list below, the 

congregation of St. Timothy Lutheran Church can help 

provide foods to help the food pantry provide a Thanksgiving meal to the less 

fortunate.  Listed below are suggested items that will be used to fill a 

Thanksgiving basket. 

 

Please bring in your items prior to and on Sunday November 15th so that the 

food can be part of our Harvest Home Sunday celebration.  Look for the 

designated area in the narthex. 

 

CANNED FRUITS &  MISCELLANEOUS    BEVERAGES  

FRUITS *   VEGETABLES    

Peas    Stuffing Mix (boxed or  Hot Coco Mix 

Peaches  Green Beans   bagged with seasonings)  Instant Coffee 

Pie Crust Mixes   Corn    Apple Pie Filling (canned)   Canned Juices 

Pineapple  Wax Beans   Pumpkin Pie Filling (canned) Tea 

  Apple Sauce   Cherry Pie Filling (canned)   

Sweet Potatoes   Turkey Gravy (jars or mixes)   

White Potatoes   Boxed Cookies 

(bag or canned)   Giant Gift Cards  or money 

Cranberry Sauce   (used by New Hope to  

Fruit Cocktail   purchase other items butter, etc.)  

 

 

Interesting Facts: St. Timothy’s units of food donations given this year 

 

ü 380 items given thru August (split between New Hope and 

Ecumenical Food Pantry at Messiah Lutheran) 
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Opportunit ies to Help the Nursery Scho ol  
 

Weis 4 School  Program  – Since Giant is no longer offering their A+ School Rewards 

program, this school year we are going to participate in the Weis 

4 School program. Here are the three steps you need to follow to 

help our school: 
 

1. Register your Weis Club Card by scanning your card along with our school’s unique 

barcode (which we will provide at the beginning of October) during checkout at Weis 

Markets. 

2. Scan your Weis Club Card each time you shop on participating products. 

3. Earn cash for our school! 

 

Amazon Smile  - Amazon Smile is a simple and automatic way for you to support our 

school every time you shop, at no cost to you. You just need to follow these three easy steps: 
 

1. Join Amazon Smile by signing up on your web browser at www.smile.amazon.com and 

selecting St. Timothy Lutheran Church as your charity. 

2. If you would like to shop using the app, download or update to the latest version of the 

Amazon Shopping app on your phone. You can find it in the App store for IOS or Google 

Play for Android. 

3. Turn on Amazon Smile by opening the app and finding ‘Settings’ in the main menu. Tap 

on ‘Amazon Smile’ and follow the on-screen instructions to turn on Amazon Smile on 

your phone. When you shop on Amazon Smile, Amazon will donate 0.5% of the 

purchase price from your eligible Amazon Smile purchases to our school!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.smile.amazon.com/
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OCTOBER 2020  

WORSHIP ASSISTANTS 
 

 

 

Our Daily Bread 
 The new addition of Our Daily Bread is available now.  Copies can be found in the 

Narthex.  If you are unable to come to the church and would like a copy mailed to 

you, please contact the church office at 717-737-5243 or 

secretary@sttim.com.These booklets are free to all and we encourage you to make 

use of this resource. 

 

8:00 AM Traditio nal Worship Service 

Role October 4th   October 11th  October 18th  October 25th  

Assisting 

Minister  
  Linda Townsend Will Harmon 

Lector Michelle Elliott Glenn Elliott Gary Larson Will Harmon 

Acolyte Brielle Basom    

 

 
 

10:30 AM Outdoor Worship Service 

 

10:30 AM  

Inside Service 

Role October 4th   October 11th  October 18th  October 25th  

Assisting 

Minister  
Deanna Frankovich R J Harris 

Deanna 

Frankovich 
Russ Uffer 

Lector Deanna Frankovich 
Deanna 

Frankovich 
Mindy Fesler Eric Brown 

Usher Charles Boyle Bill Brown Deb Stein Ken Black 

Chair Team Doug Irvin Volunteer 
Jim & Matt 

Vogel 
 

Sound Team Chuck Irvin 
Bill Brown 

Ken Black 
Volunteer  

Altar Guild  Dee Titus Pat Douty Jennifer Allen Mary Urffer 

mailto:secretary@sttim.com


 

 

Official Appr oved Notice from Bankruptcy Courtô 
 

July 6, 2020 

 

Dear St Timothy Lutheran Church: 

As you may be aware, the national organization of the Boy Scouts of America has filed for 

Chapter I l bankruptcy in order to restructure its nonprofit organization and pay Sexual Abuse 

Survivors who were abused during their time in Scouting. Sexual Abuse Survivors include 

anyone who was sexually abused during their time in Scouting on or before February 18, 2020. 

We are requesting your assistance in notifying anyone you are in contact with who may have 

been involved with Boy Scouts, Cub Scouts, or any entity or activity associated with Scouting. 

 

You will find a short one-page notice on the next page, which provides additional information 

about the bankruptcy case and the deadline to file claims by November 16, 2020. You can also 

obtain further information and materials by visiting www.OffcialBSAclaims.com or calling 1-

866907-2721.  

 

Sincerely, 

Official BSA Claims Agent 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Regardless of how old you are today or when the sexual abuse occurred, 

you need to file your claim by 5 p.m. (Eastern Time) on November 16, 2020. 

The Boy Scouts of America ("BSA") has filed bankruptcy in order to restructure its nonprofit organization 

and pay Sexual Abuse Survivors. Please read this notice carefully as it may impact your rights against 

BSA, BSA Local Councils and organizations that sponsored your troop or pack and provides information 

about the case, In re Boy Scouts of America and Delaware BSA, LLC, No. 20-10343 (Bankr. D. Del.). This 

notice is a short summary. For more detail, visit www.OfficialBSAClaims.com or call 1-866-907-2721. 

Who Should File a Sexual Abuse Claim? 
Anyone who was sexually abused during their time in Scouting, on or before February 18, 2020, must file a 

claim. This includes sexual abuse in connection with Boy Scouts, Cub Scouts, or any entity or activity 

associated with Scouting. Sexual Abuse Claims include, but are not limited to: sexual misconduct, 

exploitation, or touching, sexual comments about a person or other behaviors that led to abuse, even if the 

behavior was not sexual or against the law, and regardless of whether you thought the behavior was sexual 

abuse or not. These acts could be between a: (l) child and an adult or (2) child and another child. 

When and How Should I File a Sexual Abuse Claim? 

You should file a claim using the Sexual Abuse Survivor Proof of Claim by November 16, 2020 at 5:00 
p.m. (Eastern Time). If you do not file a timely Sexual Abuse Claim, you may lose rights against BSA, 
BSA Local Councils or organizations that sponsored your troop or pack, including any right to 
compensation. Only BSA is in bankruptcy. If you have a claim against the BSA Local Councils or other 
organizations, you must take additional legal action to preserve and pursue your rights. 

Your information will be kept private. You can download and file a claim at www.OfficialBSAclaims. com 

or call 1-866-907-2721 for help on how to file a claim by mail. Scouting participants who were at least 18 

years of age at the time the sexual abuse began may also have claims related to sexual abuse and should 

consult the appropriate claim form at www.OfficialBSAclaims.com. 

ACT NOW Before Time Runs Out: 

 
 File a Sexual If your claim is approved, you Have questions? 

Abuse Survivor may receive compensation Call or visit the website Proof of Claim. from 

the bankruptcy. for more information. 

If a plan to reorganize BSA is approved, it could release claims you hold against certain third parties, 

including against BSA Local Councils and organizations that sponsored your troop or pack. Please visit the 

website to learn more. 

Other Support 
BSA will fund in-person counseling for current or former Scouts or their family. To request in-person 

counseling, please call 1-866-907-2721 or email restructuring@scouting.org. 

Your information will be kept private. 
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OCTOBER 2020 

Sun  

 

Mon 
 

Tue 

 
 

Wed 

 
 

Thu 

1 
9:30 am Pericope 

          

6:30 pm NAMI 

 

6:30 pm Bible 

Study (via email)  

Fri  

2 

Sat 

3 
 

 

4 
18th Sunday Af ter Pentecost 
Lutheran World Relief Sunday 

8:00 am Traditional  Worship 

9:15 am Sunday School w/confirmation 

10:30 am Contemporary  Outdoor 

Worship 

5 
 

1:00 pm Prayer 

Shawl 
 

7:00 pm 

Property 

 

7:00 pm Boy 

Scouts 

6 
10:30 am 

Fellowship 

 

6:00 pm 

Education 

 

7:00 pm Cub 

Scouts 

 

7:00 pm Girl 

Scouts 

7 
 

7:00 pm - 

Executive 
 

 

8 
 

6:30 pm Bible 

Study (via email) 

9 

 

10 
 

 

11 
19th Sunday After Pentecost 
8:00 am Traditional Worship  

9:15 am Sunday School w/confirmation 

10:30 am Contemporary Outdoor 

Worship 

7:00 pm – Service at Bethesda Mission 

12 
 

7:00 pm Boy 

Scouts 

 

13 
 

7:00 pm Cub 

Scouts 
 

14 

 

7:00 pm 

Council 

 

 

 

15 
 

6:30 pm Bible 

Study (via email) 

16 
 

17 
 

 

 

18 
Healing Service 
St. Luke the Evangelist 

8:00 am Traditio nal Worship  

9:15 am Sunday School w/confirmation 

10:30 am Contemporary Outdoor 

Worship 

19 
1:00 pm Prayer 

Shawl 
 

7:00 pm Boy 

Scout 
 

7:00 pm 

Worship 

(virtual) 

20 
1:00 pm 

Cong. Care 

 

7:00 pm Cub 

Scouts 

 

21 
 

Newsletter  

Deadline 

 

6:15 pm 

NAMI 

 

22 
6:30 pm Bible 

Study (via email) 

23 24 

 
 

 

25 
Reformation Sunday 
Gospel Procession 

8:00 am Traditional Worship  

9:15 am Sunday School w/confirmation 

10:30 am Traditional  Inside Worship 

26 
 

7:00 pm Boy 

Scouts 

27 
 

7:00 pm Cub 

Scouts 

 

28 29 
 

6:30 pm Bible 

Study (via email) 

30 31 
9:00 am Fall 

clean-up 

Worship Services Online 
On Facebook at: 

https://www.facebook.co

m/groups/1440268679606

072/ or on St. Timothy’s 

website:www.sttim.com 

NOTIC E:   
All events scheduled on the October  calendar are subject 

to change. Please check with  your commit tee leaders for 

meeting status, etc. during the CORONAVIRU S 

LOCKDOWN. 8:00 am 

November 1st 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1440268679606072/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1440268679606072/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1440268679606072/
http://www.sttim.com/
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ST. TIMOTHY MISSION STATEMENT 
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